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Dear Teacher






Thank you for booking your Foundation Phase1 Early Years school party at the Egypt Centre.  This programme of activities is suitable for children aged 3 to 5.  The children will not be expected to work unaided but take part in the activities with the Museum’s assistants. Most of our staff who will be working with your pupils are unpaid volunteers and not trained teachers. Please could you therefore ensure that the children are supervised at all times?  The volunteers have indicated it is helpful if children are given name badges, however we understand that not all schools are happy to provide name badges therefore we leave the decision to you.

The sessions will take place over two hours in the museum’s two galleries. The times available are:
· 10am-12pm

· 12.30-2.30pm

· 11am-1.30pm (half an hour lunch included at 12pm)
Areas of Learning covered by the activities:

· Language, literacy and communication 

· Mathematical Development

· Knowledge and Understanding of the World 

· Physical development

· Creative development

· Personal and Social Development

The activities on offer in the upstairs gallery, The House of Life are:
1. Egyptian Costume and music (45 MINUTES)
During this activity the children dress up as ancient Egyptians.  Through role-play they learn about the social structure of Egypt from the Pharaoh to the peasantry.  They discover what materials and manufacturing techniques were used to make clothes and what garments would have been worn by adults and children.  Children will also be told about personal hygiene, cosmetics and perfumes. The music activity is about understanding the different musical instruments used in a different culture and time.  Looking at the similarities and differences with ones we use and how they sound.  Above all this activity is about having fun!
*You may wish to bring a camera to photograph the children dressed up!*
2. Exploring Egypt (15 MINUTES)
During this activity children are encouraged to take on the role of an explorer and pretend they have discovered a tomb full of ancient Egyptian treasures.  They look around the gallery and use exploring buckets with match cards to find objects in cases. Later the children have the opportunity to share what they have discovered in the gallery with others in their group.
__________________________________________________________________________
The activities on offer in the downstairs gallery, The House of Death are:

3.   The Gods and Animals of Ancient Egypt (30 MINUTES)
The children will be shown that there were many gods and goddesses in ancient Egypt and how important they were. The children will wear god headdresses and learn about individual gods. The children will also find out about the different animals in ancient Egypt using a ‘guess the animal in the bag’ game. Finally the children will be given exploring buckets where, with the help of laminated pictures, torches and magnifying glasses the children will search the gallery and find different objects relating to gods and animals. 

4. Food and drink offerings for the dead (30 MINUTES)
The children will, using their own knowledge of food and drink they have today, guess the types of food the ancient Egyptians ate, this will be facilitated by model food. The children will then use play dough and make offering trays so that the ancient Egyptians could eat forever!
The visit

When you arrive the children are welcomed, and divided into two groups.  One group will go into the House of Death and one group will go into the House of Life.  If you have booked for the session over lunch the children go for lunch in a pre-booked area and after they have finished swap over so they all have an opportunity to see both galleries. 

We charge £2 a head for each child and provide the relevant equipment for the children to use.  Teachers and children may bring cameras but we do not allow flash photography in the museum galleries, due to conservation issues regarding safe light levels.  We also have a gift-shop area with ‘Egyptian’ themed items for sale starting from 30p and offer a ‘goody bag’ service. Please make cheques payable to Swansea University.
We look forward to seeing you and hope you enjoy your time at the Egypt Centre. Please fill in our teacher questionnaire.  Any comments on how we can improve our services to you will be gratefully received.  Sometimes teachers send us ‘thank you’ letters and drawings from children that we put in a booklet for other visitors to see.  If you would like to send us children’s work please can you obtain your head teacher’s permission for them to go on display?
Yours sincerely,
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Wendy Goodridge

Assistant curator

Important Notice for Teachers

We want to ensure that your visit to the Egypt Centre is happy, safe and rewarding.  In order to achieve this we want to explain our roles; what you can expect from us and what we expect from you.

The Role of the Egypt Centre

· All activities are museum led.  We will provide trained activity leaders to work with small groups of children.  Activity leaders are not expected to discipline children.  All staff working with your children are fully-enhanced CRB checked. 

· We will endeavour to provide as many of the activities chosen by the school in the time available.

· We will provide all materials and equipment needed for each activity, which are safe to use.   

· We will provide each child (if applicable) with a clipboard, pencil and work-pack for their use during the visit.

· If required we can provide a safe area for lunch near toilet facilities.

· We provide a gift-shop that caters for school children and is relevant to areas of study.

· We welcome feedback from schools and each school is given a questionnaire to return.  

The Role of the School

· The school should try to arrive at the agreed time

· The school will pay a £2 for each child 
(Please make cheques payable to Swansea University)

· A member of school staff should supervise each group of children at all times and ensure good behaviour.  

· Ensure the equipment and materials that are to be used for subsequent school groups and the public are not being misused.

· Respect other visitors to the museum

· If the school has any concern please report it to a member of staff immediately. 

 Leaders’/Teachers’ Responsibilities While Visiting the Museum
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The Egypt Centre wants to ensure that children are protected from harm while in the Museum.  In addition to the Museum’s responsibilities, we ask that teachers/leaders of groups exercise their own responsibilities. 

 In particular, all leaders/teachers shall:

· Make sure they have adequate staff supervision using the ratios laid down by their institution. This is a suggestion:
· 0-2 years
=
1 adult to 3 children

· 2-3 years
=
1 adult to 4 children

· 3-7 years
=
1 adult to 8 children

· 7 years +
=
2 adults (preferably one of each gender) for up to 20 children/young people, and one additional staff member for every additional 10 children/young people.

· Ensure they supervise the children/young people at all times

· In case of an accident, contact a member of the Museum staff who will follow the Museum procedures 

· In the case of a lost child, contact a member of the Museum staff who will follow the Museum procedures 

· Refrain from having possession of, or consuming, alcoholic beverages on the Museum premises 

· Refrain from either verbally or physically abusing a child/young person

· Ensure adequate insurance cover for the group and leaders

· Ensure that the appropriate group leaders carry any necessary medicine for the children with them at all times, with the permission of the parents/guardian

· Inform their group of behavioural expectations while in the Egypt Centre

The Museum hopes each visitor has an enjoyable and exciting visit.  We therefore expect all visitors to display courtesy and respect for others, and for the Museum property, at all times while visiting the Museum.

Group leaders should therefore not allow members of their group to:

· make any sectarian, racist, sexist or other offensive remarks toward any person or other group

· vandalise Museum property

· leave litter in the Museum/University grounds. 
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The Egypt Centre Hierogift Shop
‘GOODIE’ BAGS FACILITY

The museum shop is available for use by all visiting parties during their time at the centre.  There are many items geared towards school children, and at a very affordable price (items start from 25p!)  There should be (time permitting) a chance for your group to visit the shop at some time during the day.

However, the shop is quite small, so we are unable to serve a whole group at the same time.  It is recommended that groups use the shop 6 or 7 at a time in order to make it easier for the shop assistants and for the children themselves.

We also offer to make up ‘goodie bags’ which can be prepared in advance, up to a certain amount of money, ie. £1.50, £2.00, £3.00 etc.  This can make the visit easier for schools especially if they are pressed for time.

If you wish to use this facility, please contact me in advance and I can have a selection of items for you to see during the morning session.  I can suggest items to put in the bags, both educational and fun.  Some examples include; blank papyrus, painted papyrus, bookmarks, pencils, pens, scarab beetles and small statues, necklaces and rings.  The bags will be ready before you leave.

If there are any other questions about the shop you wish to ask, then please do not hesitate to contact me here at the Museum.

Many thanks

Lauren Thomson
Gift Shop Manager

Tel: 01792 602660
E-mail l.j.thomson@swansea.ac.uk
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